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Dear Parents,

Wow – what a great way to the end the first half of the summer term. We have all been enjoying the

photos of the Year 6s in Bristol this week. It looks like they have been having a great time!!

We are also very grateful to Alex and Caja who organised a super ‘alternative’ sports day

yesterday! We were really impressed with how brilliantly all children – Reception to Year 5, enjoyed

experiencing new sports such as, ‘Lacrosse, American football and a version of bowling!’ There

was superb team effort and great seeing the older ones really supporting the younger children. Well

done all!

We have also had lots of important visitors this week! On Tuesday we had a visit from Will Herman

and Jo Callow. (CEO and deputy CEO of the Andaras Trust) Both were impressed with the

progress the school has made over the past few months, the learning environments and the

behaviours for learning demonstrated by the children. There are exciting plans for September –

which I can hopefully share with you soon, once the finer details are confirmed.

Yesterday, we had another visit from Neil Swait. He is an Ofsted inspector and works with the

Andaras schools to support with school improvement. His focus was on attendance, behaviour and

SEND. He recognized our efforts to improve attendance at school, but this still remains a focus for

us. In his report, following discussion with children, he also stated, ‘Pupils agree that they feel

happy, safe and well looked after at Boyton Primary. They have a trusted adult that they can go to

with a worry or a concern. Pupils say that behaviour in and outside of lessons is usually good. They

know what bullying is and agree that it is not a problem at this school.’

Sophie was also in on Monday, working with the Year 5s and 6s. She truly is inspiring and we can’t

wait to see the final result!!

Finally, we wish you all and very sunny (hopefully) and enjoyable half term break and as always,

please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you should have any queries or concerns.

Very best wishes Mrs Davies kdavies@andaras.org

mailto:kdavies@andaras.org


Dates for Your Diary Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 93.50%

Acorns
This Week

100%

Birch 
This Week

71.43%

Chestnut
This Week

95.42%

Acorn / Birch

Chestnuts – Inula, Christine and Tabitha

22nd – 24th May -Year 6 Residential to Bristol 
Thursday 30th May – Coffee morning in the chapel
12th June – Sports day
15th June – School Fete
24th, 25th, 26th June – Y1,2,3,4 Swimming – Bude Leisure Centre (Note change of 
date)
Tuesday 9th July – Y1,2,3,4 trip to Bridge Mill and camp on the school grounds 
(change of date)
Wednesday 10th July– Y5,6 trip to Bridge Mill and camp on the school grounds 
(change of date)

Friday 12th July – Climate change and oceans workshop – Chestnuts Class
- Reports out to parents 

Tuesday 23rd July – Leaver’s day / last day of term

Tuesday 4th June

Years 2-6 Moor Expedition Day!

Emilia, Nathan and Percy 



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’s 

safety)

School Clubs

Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic Breakfast Club run 
by Tracy or Mrs Billing. Children can be dropped off from 8.15am and 
have a choice of breakfasts including cereals, toast, etc. It costs £2 a 
session. If you would like to book your child in, please let Mrs Basford in 
the school office know.

secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk

After School Clubs Summer Term 2024:

Monday

Outdoor Learning – Mrs Kinver

Wednesday

Eco / Sustainability club – Mrs Davies / Mrs Gilman or Miss 

Kinver!

Thursday

Mountain biking club - Caja

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead



Eco Club

23.5.24

Bug hotel update! Lots of 

snails, bugs are enjoying 

the hotel! 

We have also left some 

areas of grass to grow 

long to encourage even 

more biodiversity!

Thank you for the 

contributions of second 

hand school uniform 

already!

Mrs Davies is looking out 

for a clothes rail – please 

let her know if you should 

know of one going?!

Wednesday 5th June

We would like some  adults to help 

us with a clean up job! We would 

love to clear an area on the field for 

outdoor learning but could do with 

some help. We’re thinking straight 

after school on Wednesday!

Masie and Bella. 



Be Eco-friendly
If you don’t save electricity you are wasting it and it 

is wasting money and hurting the environment.

By Ryan Si Amed



Acorns and Birch have been fantastic learners this week!  We have seen ambitious albatrosses, 

resourceful red squirrels and resilient rhinos!  We have been planting cress seeds and Birch children 

have planned their own investigations to test whether they will grow under different circumstances.  

Acorns have been busy finding minibeasts and been curious cats with their magnifying glasses 

outside!

In maths, Birch children have been using balance scales to measure the mass of different objects, 

estimating first!  Acorns have been sharing objects equally and have been using language such as 

fair and not fair. We have also been writing sentences using our phonic knowledge to help us to 

write words during our Drawing Club sessions with Mrs Billing.

It’s been great to read how you have been sharing your child’s library book with them – this really 

does help to develop your child’s love of reading, something that we’re committed to at Boyton! 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Have a lovely half-term break!

Mrs. Gilman

Acorn/Birch Class Update



In Chestnuts Class this week we have continued to explore the incredible book of ‘Paradise Sands’ . 
The children have used figurative language to describe settings and emotive language to show how a 
character is feeling. It’s great to see their confidence growing in writing in this way.

In Maths, the children have continued their learning with statistics. They have explored, how to answer 
questions using bar charts and line graphs, where they have compared data and found the sum and 
differences. 

In Science this week, the children have investigated how to make a tin foil boats hold the most weight, 
we have many designs and some great observations where made. Year 3 and 4’s carried out an 
investigation how the lengths of shadows change through out the day. 

Massive congratulations to all the Year 6’s, who have taken their SATS this week. They have worked so 
hard and conducted themselves brilliantly- Well done! 
Miss Kinver

Chestnut Class Update



Online Safety



PTA Update
Future Events

Saturday 15th June – Summer Fete & Colour 

Run

June – Bags2Schools – Start collecting!!!

For more info visit our Facebook Page: 

Boyton PTA Events

Round -up

We have some exciting events planned for

2024. Please spread the word and support

all you can.

Our next event is the Coffee Morning at

Boyton Chapel on Thursday 30thMay.

Any donations of Raffle Prizes (leave in

school office if you can’t make the date), as

well as Cakes, Biscuits and other goodies

would be gratefully received please.

If you require further info, please ask any of

us at school or email:

boytonpta@gmail.com Phone: 07968696132

mailto:boytonpta@gmail.com




Helen lives in Bridgerule and is a 

swimming teacher. Who currently 

teaches at Bude Splash and 

Holsworthy pool. So she already 

knows quite a few pupils from the 

pool/school lessons.

She has been in discussion with 

Hedley Wood and is excited to be able 

to offer lessons from their 

wonderful new pool very soon!!!



All Stars and Dynamos Programmes



School Calendar 2023/2024


